

AUCHTERHOUSE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MINUTES OF MEETING No 266

HELD IN THE PARISH HALL ON TUESDAY 19 October 2010 at 7.30pm

Present:	Shiona Baird, Gavin Christie, Linda Cockram, John Forster, Clive Sayers, Helen Smith, Garry Stewart
Apologies:	
In Attendance:	Cllr John Whyte
Chair:	Shiona Baird

266.1. Chairman's Comments.

Shiona welcomed everyone to the meeting.

266.2. Minutes of Meeting No 265

The minute of the last meeting, which had been circulated, was approved.

266.3. Matters Arising

a). Braeside Enforcement Case

There has been no update from the enforcement officer. John Whyte agreed to contact Robert Parry in order to get a report of progress on this.

b). Hill Water Supply

The special meeting has yet to be convened to discuss the problems associated with this burn. In the meantime contact will be made with the appropriate department in Angus Council to elicit their help and concerns for the supply.

c). Police Matters.

There was no new report

d). Traffic Matters

A site visit by the Angus Traffic Team (police & council) would take place on 20th October at 3.00 pm to look into the traffic problem at the school.

e). TACTRAN / STPR

John W reported that the next meeting would be on 14th December. There was nothing further to report.

d) TAYplan

There was nothing to report.

e) Angus Local Development Plan

There was nothing new to report.

266.4. Planning Applications

An applications for an attic conversion with dormer windows at Silverknowes, Kirktonbank, - there were no objections.

266.5. Correspondence Received

a). Angus Council

C Exec Dept

The next bi-annual meeting with all Angus community councils would be on 8 December in Angus House.

Members

Cllr John Whyte emailed to advise the secretary that a site visit would be held at the school, - see 266.3.d) above. Garry would attend on his behalf.

AUCHTERHOUSE COMMUNITY COUNCIL
MINUTES OF MEETING No 266

266.6. FINANCE

Balance at 17 October was £1,318.28 after receipt of £72 for rent rebate

266.7. OTHER BUSINESS

- a) John Whyte agreed to follow up the need for new grit bins on the Brae.
- b) Ideas for Progress We are looking for suggestions from CC members and any member of the Community on how we can do more in the community to enhance the area and be seen to be more active outside our monthly meetings. Let's have your ideas.

266.8. DATE OF NEXT MEETING

TUESDAY 15 November 2010 at 7.30pm